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English, please contact the Tucson Police Department Public Information Office at (520) 791-4852 or (520) 791-2639 for TDD at  
least five (5) business days in advance. Para arreglos; materiales en formatos accesibles; interpretes de idioma extranjero; y/o 
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Información Pública al (520) 791-4852 o (520) 791-2639 para TDD por lo menos con cinco (5) días hábiles de anticipació. 
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         Proud to Serve 

 

                                        NEWS RELEASE 

 

Contact: Francisco Magos  Date:  5/13/2022 

Officer / Public Information Office TDD: 791-2639 

520-791-4852 

On-call PIO:  tpdpio@tucsonaz.gov   

 

  

HOMICIDE INVESTIGATION 

EAST PRINCE ROAD AND NORTH STONE AVENUE 
 

 

On the morning of May 11, 2022, police officers from Operations Division West were dispatched to a report of a shooting 

near E. Prince Rd. and N. Stone Ave. Officers arrived just after 5:45 a.m. and located a vehicle in the roadway – east of 

the intersection – with two victims nearby. One of the victims, an 18-year-old female, was found unresponsive with 

gunshot trauma. Officers performed CPR and rendered aid until Tucson Fire Department Medics arrived. Despite 

lifesaving efforts, the female died at the scene. She was identified as Emma Maria Destiny Dominguez. Next of kin has 

been notified. The second victim, an adult female, was treated at the scene for minor injuries.  

 

Detectives from the Violent Crimes Unit were briefed and undertook the investigation. According to several witnesses and 

evidence collected from the scene, detectives learned that the shooting took place west of N. Stone Ave. on W. Fort 

Lowell Road. After the shooting, the victims drove to Prince Road, where officers located them. A description of the 

suspect and suspect vehicle were developed by detectives, which was forwarded to Operations Division West/Community 

Response Team (ODW/CRT). Through additional interviews and review of evidence, investigators identified the suspect 

as 20-year-old Andres Machado.  

 

On the evening of May 12, 2022, Machado was taken in to custody with the assistance of TPD SWAT, K9 Units, 

ODW/CRT and ODS/CRT. Detectives obtained and served an additional search warrant – ultimately charging Andres 

Machado with 2nd Degree Murder and Aggravated Assault/Deadly Weapon. Machado was transported and booked into the 

Pima County Jail where he is being held without bond. No additional suspects are being sought and detectives discovered 

that the involved parties knew each other.  
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